Number: PL-323

Date: April 30, 2002
From: North American Numbering Plan Administration (NANPA)

Subject: 689 NPA To Overlay 407 and 321 NPAs (Central Florida)

On March 25, 2002, the Florida Public Service Commission issued Order No. PSC-02-
10405-FOF-TL in Docket No. 010743-TL, specifying an overlay as the relief method for the
407/321 NPA with implementation July 15, 2002. The 407/321 NPA currently serves
Orange, Osceola, Seminole and parts of Lake and Volusia Counties in Central Florida. The
portion of the 321 NPA serving Brevard County will remain unchanged.

In its order the Commission directed that all assignments of NXX codes in the 321 NPA for
to the Orange, Osceola, and Seminole Counties (and parts of Lake and Volusia Counties) in
Central Florida be frozen and that the remaining NXXs in the 321 NPA be used in the
Brevard County area.

Carriers should consult the Local Exchange Routing Guide (LERG) or the NXX Activity
Guide (NNAG) for information on specific NXX codes. Information in the LERG and
NNAG is available by license contract from Telcordia Technologies, Traffic Routing
Administration (TRA), at 732-699-6700.

The overlay of the 407/321 NPA with the new 689 NPA will take place at 2:00 AM Eastern
Time on July 15, 2002.

The dialing plan for the 407/321/689 NPAs will continue to be as follows:
e All local calls will be dialed as 10-digits (NPA+NXX+XXXX).

e All Extended Calling Service (ECS) calls directed to a presubscribed carrier
will be dialed with a prefix “1” and ten digits (1+NPA+NXX+XXXX).

e All toll calls will require the prefix "1" and ten digits (1+NPA+NXX+ XXXX).

o All operator-assisted calls, including credit card, collect, and third party calls,
will require the prefix "0" and 10 digits (0+NPA+NXX+XXXX).

All international and domestic carriers should ensure that the new 689 NPA has been
activated and tested throughout their networks prior to July 15, 2002. Test calls to verify
routing to the 689 NPA can be made by dialing the test number 689-575-2002. The test
number will be available after June 15, 2002. It will remain available until January 15,



2004. A recorded announcement will indicate that the test call has been successfully
completed.

The information in this planning letter reflects detailed information about NPA relief
activities. The information has been derived from state commission orders and from
industry implementation consensus decisions. The implementation of the plan described in
this letter is the responsibility of individual service providers, and NANPA does not
guarantee that the activities and plans will occur exactly as described herein.

General questions concerning the relief of the 407/321 NPA and implementation of the 689
NPA should be directed to Thomas C. Foley, NPA Relief Planner — Eastern Region
NANPA, at (407) 389-8929. Questions of a technical nature should be directed to the NPA
coordinator of the appropriate service provider.
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